










Discussion:
The temperature on 12/21 didn’t fluctuate a whole lot, and reached a high of 39 degrees, 
compared to 12/20’s 36 high. According to CBS New York, the temperatures on 12/19 were 
supposed to be very similar to 12/20’s weather and since the 21st and 20th had similar 
numbers, the weather on 12/19 also connects to the 21st. It was much more cloudy on the 
20th and the 21st with cloud covers of 97% and 100%. On the 19th the cloud cover was only 
at 20%, which also seemed to result in a higher temperature than the temperature on 12/20. 
On 12/20 the temperature was mainly at 31 degrees which is lower than 12/19’s 36 degrees. 
We believe that this could correlate because we see other similar characteristics on the data 
chart. Our hypothesis is that when the cloud cover is lower, it is hotter, when the cover is 
higher it is colder. 
The data from 12/15 and 12/16 shows that on 12/15 the cloud cover was at 30% and the 
temperature was 36 degrees. On 12/16, the cloud cover was at 48% and the temperature 
was 31. This backs up our theory that when the cloud cover is lower, it is warmer. The 
snowstorm was on 12/16-12/17 and it has impacted a lot of the air quality on the following 
days. As you can see from the images, as the days went on, the air quality got severely 
worse and the mark seems to be getting darker. The increase of the air quality might be from 
the snow storm since the temperature is very low, household heatings might have increased 
tremendously.




